
Engineering Division Memorandum 

Memorandum 
      Engineering Division 

September 8, 2021 

To: Planning Commission 
From: Saeedeh Farivar, Senior Civil Engineer-Traffic 
Subject:  Proposed Parking Prohibitions on Camino Capistrano at Del Gado 
Copies: Zachary Ponsen, Acting Deputy Public Works Director/City Engineer 

Jennifer Savage, Acting Public Works Director 
Paul Ketchum, Police Administrative Sergeant 

ISSUE: 

Should the Planning Commission forward a recommendation to the City 
Council to prohibit parking on Camino Capistrano at Del Gado? 

BACKGROUND: 

Staff received a request from a resident to consider the prohibition of parking on 
the corner of Camino Capistrano and Del Gado. The resident indicated a concern 
that vehicles parking on the north side of Camino Capistrano up to its intersection 
with Del Gado hinder the line of sight and make exiting from Del Gado onto Camino 
Capistrano difficult.  

Staff reviewed field conditions at various times of day. The combination of vehicles 
parked close to and beyond the curb return coupled with the presence of a 
horizontal curve on Camino Capistrano just south on Del Gado makes visibility 
difficult at this location. 

Installing 40 feet of red curb on the north side of Camino Capistrano, south of Del 
Gado, will improve the line of sight at this location. The proposed parking prohibition 
would eliminate approximately two on-street parking spaces. However, adequate 
on-street parking is available in the immediate vicinity and within the remainder of 
the neighborhood. Staff also discussed the parking prohibition proposal with La 
Cristianita Preschool located on northeast of the intersection. The parking 
prohibition will not impact the school, because more than enough number of 
parking spaces are provided on site and no school pickup/drop off occurs along 
Camino Capistrano curb site. 

Notices were mailed to residents within 300 feet of the subject parking area to 
inform the residents that the subject would be considered at this meeting, and the 
City Council meeting on October 5, 2021.   
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RECOMMENDATION:  
 
STAFF RECOMMENDS THAT Planning Commission forward to the City Council a 
recommendation to approve parking prohibitions on the north side of Camino 
Capistrano, from the northeast curb return of Del Gado southerly forty (40) feet.  
 
Attachments: 1. Vicinity Map 

2. Location Map 
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